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LV Stadium Events Company, LLC • 6623 Las Vegas Blvd. South, Suite 380, Las Vegas, NV 89119 

 
July 12, 2019 
 
 
 
Mr. Steve Hill 
Chairman 
Las Vegas Stadium Authority 
c/o Applied Analysis 
6385 S. Rainbow Blvd, Ste 105 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 
 
 
Dear Mr. Hill: 
 
This letter is to inform you of our decision to increase the Las Vegas Stadium Project Budget in 
the amount of Forty Million Dollar ($40,000,000.00) (the “Funds”). The Funds will be used to pay 
for improvements to the Stadium described below.  The source of the Funds is from additional 
PSL sales not contemplated in the initial Project Budget. As such, the Funds are separate from 
the initial Project Budget.  
 
These Project Budget changes do not require additional funding from the Authority. The 
cost of the anticipated improvements represents an increase of approximately 2% to the Project 
Budget.  LV Stadium Events Company, LLC is providing this information pursuant to the 
Development Agreement and requesting Authority approval in order to facilitate the orderly 
completion of the work in accordance with the Project Schedule.  
 
Attached are the following: 
 

• Revised Stadium Project Budget reflecting changes in sources and uses as presented to 
the Stadium Authority Board during its May 23, 2019 meeting; 

 
• Graphic narrative illustrating Stadium enhancements incidental to such Budget changes 

as presented to the Stadium Authority Board during its May 23, 2019 meeting; 
 

• Letter from Bank of America confirming the availability of additional funding sources 
supporting such Budget changes. 

 
 
Please let me know if any additional information would be helpful to the Authority in addressing 
this matter. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Don C. Webb 
Chief Operating Officer 



   

 

 
 



   

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
July 12, 2019 
 
Mr. Don Webb 
Chief Operating Officer 
Las Vegas Stadium Events Company, LLC 
6623 Las Vegas Boulevard South, Suite 380 
Las Vegas, NV 89119 
 
Dear Mr. Webb, 
 
As Administrative Agent and Collateral Agent under the Financing Trust I (“FinanceCo”) Credit 
Facility set forth in the Credit Agreement dated September 14, 2017, as amended (the “Credit 
Agreement”), this letter will confirm on behalf of the FinanceCo Lenders our approval for Las 
Vegas Stadium Events Company, LLC (“StadCo”) to increase the Stadium Project Budget sources 
by an amount equal to $40,000,000.00, to pay Additional Costs pursuant to (iv) of the definition 
of Additional Costs and Section 2.7 (b) of the Credit Agreement. This addition to the sources is 
made available from better than anticipated Stadium PSL marketing results. 
 
Our understanding is that this increase in Project Sources will be used for a variety of scope 
enhancements and other aspects of the Las Vegas Raiders Stadium’s construction as determined 
by StadCo. 
 
Please contact me if you need anything further concerning this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bank of America, N.A., as Administrative Agent 
 

 
Bridgett J. Manduk Mowry 
Vice President 
 
Bank of America, N.A.  
Agency Management 
T 415.436.1097 
bridgett.manduk@baml.com 


